NEW ENGLAND SECTION AWMA
MINUTES OF THE EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING

February 13, 2007 ESS, Wellesley, MA and Conference Call
Attendance:

	Present
	Not Present
	Member
	Present
	Not Present
	Member

	
	X
	Mike Anderson
	X
	
	Lee Hoffman

	X
	
	Norm Beloin
	X
	
	Steve Kmiotek

	X
	
	Ed Benoit
	
	X
	Doug Murray

	X
	
	Judy Shuckerow Bourdon
	X
	
	Dale Raczynski

	X
	
	Pete Catizone
	
	X
	Gordon Reynolds

	X
	
	John Chandler
	X
	
	Steve Richmond

	
	X
	Mark Chrisos
	X
	
	Jay Scheffer

	
	X
	Larry Decker
	X
	
	Ruth Silman

	X
	
	Andrea Fee-Blackberg
	X
	
	Bob Silvestri

	X
	
	Dammon Frecker
	X
	
	Paul Murphy


Minutes/Action Items
Meeting minutes reviewed.  No issues or comments on meeting minutes.  Bob Silvestri motioned to accept minutes.  Dammon Frecker 2nd the motion.  All in favor- meeting minutes for January were approved.

ACTION 1:  None.
Recognition Committee
Pete Catizone has passed all the remaining awards.  Dammon has Don Neal award and is trying to coordinate with him to receive it.  Pete Catizone asked for board members to keep in mind folks for the next annual meeting for recognition.

ACTION 2:  Dammon to provide award to Don Neal

ACTION 3: Board members to keep in mind folks for the next annual meeting for recognition. 

Board Membership
Andrea Fee-Blackberg is interim Website Chair.  
Paul Murphy is attendance at the Board meeting Paul Murphy has been invited to attend meeting as a program chair (new position).  Paul Murphy is an independent consultant.

ACTION 4: Andrea Fee-Blackberg to update website.
Past Events
Previously debriefed on Annual Conference.  Steve Kmiotek is to provide financial update during treasurer’s report.  
EBC- other events

Steve Richmond provided a summary of the Construction and Demolition Summit on January 25, 2007 in Burlington, MA.  It was successful. Attendance was around 200 people and some people had to be turned away. The event is going to be planned as an annual event.  Pete Catizone asked if the event was also going to be held in CT.  Steve Richmond mentioned that for next year they might look for a more centralized location so that CT folks could attend. 

Future Events 
EBC - Air Quality Sub-committee is in the process of being resurrected and is trying to put together RGGI in the spring (March timeframe). EBC Air Committee is looking for at March for a breakfast meeting on RGGI with potential speakers fro EOEEA.  Ruth Silman said the committee is waiting to hear on the status of RGGI and speakers before finalizing anything.

Robert Silvestri mentioned that in CT there is a meeting on RGGI on February 15th regarding 100% auction.  (The same issue is in VT, MA, ME, and NY).  RI also just joined RGGI.  Draft regulations are expected in March. CT DEP looking for comments on allocation.  CT DEP having work group meetings Feb15 and April 12.  Bob Silvestri mentioned that Chris Nelson and Chris James of the CT DEP are involved in RGGI.

Steve Richmond mentioned that there is a scheduled C&D Tour on April 12th in New Bedford at a C&D/MSW facility (New Bedford Waste Services).  There is a pilot project for gasification.  The event is going to be co-hosted by AWMA among other organizations.  Steve Richmond will get information to Ruth Silman who will circulate notice to members.

AMWA-NES – Discussion held on potential breakfast meeting topics.  Dammon Frecker said we are looking for ideas as to what we might do.  For example, Norm Beloin mentioned that second paper is due out on PM standards.   Andrea Fee-Blackberg mentioned that we tend to go with current information or hot topic and that maybe we should also look at going back to basics.  Andrea mentioned a general understanding of regulatory changes.  Other ideas included RGGI, or MA 7.29 regulation or Environmental/Energy policy.  AWMA sponsored breakfast meeting could be in June (does not necessarily have to be in spring).
Ed Benoit mentioned that City of Worcester committing to major energy conservation effort through going green over next few years. This may be a topic worth considering this year.  Potential issue green sources in other communities.  It would draw different people.  

Another topic suggested was the LNG facilities (since they both have recently received approval).  Dale Raczynski mentioned that the EBC did a half day program on the topic about a year ago.

The Board is asked to give thought to ideas to breakfast meeting topics.  If any Board member has any thoughts or ideas on the breakfast meeting please circulate it to the Board.


ACTION 5: Steve Richmond to get information to Ruth Silman on C&D Tour in April and Ruth Silman to circulate to membership.  

ACTION 6: Board members to think of new ideas for a potential breakfast meeting in June.
S&CC/HQ
Dale Raczynski can not locate request for Centennial Fund (it can from another Section).  Dale Raczynski received a mystery package from the AWMA.  It was a banner commemorating 100 years.  National Conference is in Pittsburgh June 26-29, 2007. National HQ asked that the promotional banner be used at local section and chapter events.  Steve Kmiotek took a picture of the banner to circulate to the Board.  
No update on the nomination for Norm Beloin for the S. Smith Griswold Award.  .
No update on S&CC meeting held in last week in Florida.  Pete Catizone has not seen anything on the meeting.

ACTION 7: Steve Kmiotek to forward picture of banner to Board.
Newsletter
Target is middle to end of February for next issue.  Andrea Fee-Blackberg has sent an article on MACT standard for metal coating (recordkeeping).  

Other articles suggested and in the process of being written include Fall Conference Review, and Student Paper Review (Dale Raczynski and Steve Kmiotek, respectively).  Dale and Steve will get articles to Lee Hoffman by next week (week of the 19th).  

Norm Beloin suggested article on EPA’s recent new standards (Oct).  He will put something together and send to Lee Hoffman at the end of the week (week of the 12th).

Lee Hoffman will confirm that he has the exhibitors’ ads for the newsletter.

ACTION 8: Steve Kmiotek to prepare write-up on Student Paper Competition and Presentation. 


ACTION 9: Dale Raczynski to prepare write-up on the Fall Conference.

ACTION 10: Norm Beloin to prepare write-up regarding EPA Standards


ACTION 11: Lee Hoffman will confirm that he has the exhibitors’ ads for the newsletter.

Treasurer’s Report
Steve Kmiotek to put in writing a summary of the Annual Meeting Finances.  In summary there were 79 in attendance: AWMA members (~47%), EBC (53%).  Received (approximately $7030, not including sponsors/exhibitors) from attendees revenue; (approximately $1750) from exhibitors; total expenses ($9300).  Net deficit ($2270) not including revenue from sponsors and exhibitors.  Steve Kmiotek said that he and EBC are still working out the numbers.  Cost per was approximately $109.  


Some of reasons for the deficit include paying travel expenses for speakers, lower attendance (down approximately 20 registrants), EBC administrative support ($700), rented equipment instead of bring our own, and full breakfast added.  Additionally, Steve mentioned that a number of items were more this year.   Also Steve mentioned that it was more work to coordinate with EBC.

Steve Kmiotek has received a request for the MA State Science Fair.  In January the Board approved to provide $1000 to the MA State Science Fair (as we have done previously).  

Bob Silvestri asked if anyone had approached Steve Kmiotek for the CT Science Fair in March.  Steve Kmiotek said that he had not heard from anyone.  Pete Catizone will check with the CT Chapter on the status.

ACTION 12: Steve Kmiotek to follow-up with Dan Moon at EBC on final numbers.

ACTION 13: Steve Kmiotek to get final numbers to Judy Shuckerow Bourdon.  

ACTION 14: Steve Kmiotek to send check to MA Science Fair this week (week of February 12th).

ACTION 15: Pete Catizone to check with the CT Chapter on the status of the CT Science Fair and if they are funding any awards/scholarships.
Membership
Ruth Silman said that Dan Moon from EBC provided her the attendance list from the annual conference last week.  


Doug Murray sent CT meeting notice to Ruth Silman to circulate to the full NES membership.  Ruth Silman sent out notice.  Ruth Silman has not received a copy of the CT meeting notice for February.  Pete Catizone will send the February 21st meeting notice to Ruth Silman to circulate to NES members. 


ACTION 16: Pete Catizone to forward to Ruth Silman CT Chapter meeting notice for February 21st and Ruth Silman will circulate to the NES membership.

Website 
Andrea Fee-Blackberg provided update that her step-son (John) is coming up from North Carolina on approximately February 23rd.  John will show Andrea how to update the website (how to add and subtract).  Andrea mentioned that there are new faces and names to add.  Andrea will also add the meeting minutes from the past few months.  Dammon Frecker to follow-up with Don Neal on what the status is on the secure section of the website.  Andrea is going to add some words to clarify how to view/obtain copies of the presentations
.   

ACTION 17: Andrea Fee-Blackberg to get lesson on how to update the website.  


ACTION 18: Andrea Fee-Blackberg to update website to include additional clarification on how to view/obtain presentations from Fall conference, she will add any missing meeting minutes, she will add new faces/names to update the board.

ACTION 19: Dammon Frecker to follow-up with Don Neal on the status of the secure section of the website.
Education
Andrea Fee-Blackberg will continue to review contact information for the colleges and update.

ACTION 20:  Andrea Fee-Blackberg will continue to update information on contacts.
Connecticut Chapter
CT Chapter has a meeting scheduled for February 21st.  NES will circulate CT meeting notices to Regional membership.  


ACTION 21:  CT Chapter meeting notice to be provided.
2007 Annual Conference Annual Conference Committee Volunteers: Paul Murphy (will head), Dammon Frecker, Norm Beloin, Steve Kmiotek (facilities), Pete Catizone and Mike Anderson (Exhibitors), and Bob Silvestri.  


Suggestions for topics/thoughts on the conference should be sent to point person (via email).  Topics include: Regulations, manufacturers alternative energy sources.     


Tentative Date suggested November 2, 2007 (Friday).  Steve Kmiotek will work on the venue/catering.  The location is good for the past couple of years.  


Committee will hold separate conference calls.


ACTION 22:  Committee formed- conference calls to be scheduled.


ACTION 23: Steve Kmiotek to work on venue/catering.


ACTION 24: Board and Committee to think of topics and email to Paul Murphy.
Future Meetings

March 6, 2007 – Conference Call (Andrea Fee-Blackberg will set-up)

April 3, 2007 – EBI, Burlington 
ACTION 25: Dale Raczynski to send out meeting notice.

Other Items 



Meeting adjourned.
